ARMADA MUSIC BOOSTERS E-BOARD

MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 14, 2010

Present:
Maria Cefali, Chris Hess, Sharon Knust, Steve Loveday, Wendy Pado, 

Debbie Sheridan
New business:

Donation:  Dr. Darren Krause made a $250.00 donation to the music program.  Maria will issue him a certificate of appreciation.  An announcement was also posted on the website.  
2011 Band Camp:  Group discussed increasing price of camp to $150 to cover cost of instructors/march fees.  Also consider making installment payments.  Need to review D-Bar Camp vs. another local Metamora camp.  Typically we need to review and sign contract by December.  Steve provided a summary of mishaps from 2010 camp, which were not experienced during the 2009 camp season.  However D Bar Camp did make some monetary concession to compensate the inconveniences, including horseback riding, hay ride, etc.  

Steve indicated that band camps at the university level offer instructors and better accommodations.  The plus is the level of instruction is superior and the R&B is great, however the cost is high; up to $250.00 per student.  In addition Steve is still required to write the march.  Steve mentioned another camp in the Metamora area (Salvation Army Camp).  D Bar A would like Armada back next year.  If we go this route, we need some assurances from the camp that basic utilities, food, beverages, etc. will be provided as expected. 

 9/14/10 Update:  (2) kids went to camp without paying.  1 student enrolled in band/camp 2 days before, another didn’t pay (claimed hardship).  Board agrees that a hardship letter needs to be completed and considered prior to approval. Board will develop a hardship letter for parents to access.   Stipulation requires student to fundraise to cover costs incurred for any hardship case.  Steve will follow up with both students to ensure they take advantage of fundraisers or make payments.
BWAC:  TBD.  It is traditionally to be a blackout day.  Largest track meet on this date.  Also same night as MS Open House.

Fall HS Music Trips:  Traditionally the marching band participates in a Band Day sponsored by CMU or EMU.  Steve reported that the dates do not fit in our current schedule and will pass this year.  However, he plans to schedule a fall trip for the Orchestra as they have not had the opportunity to do so in the past.  He will focus on the string programs at CMU, Grand Valley, or EMU.  
Music Department Open House:  Steve/Keenan to schedule specific Open House for music department.  TBD.

Grants:  Maria is exploring grant options for new marching uniforms.  She will solicit Diane Barr of AHS for advice as needed.  

Current Marching Uniforms:   The uniforms are being cataloged, cleaned, and repaired.  Diamond Cleaners is charging $7.20 per uniform (turned in 51).  The uniforms will also be cleaned at the end of the season in preparation for next year.  A sewing team has been recruited to perform minor repairs including buttons, hems, etc.  Currently discussing if students should cover future cleaning costs.

Concert Uniforms:  The same process will take place with the concert uniforms after marching season has ended.

Music Department 2011 Trip:  General discussion took place regarding several locations:  Myrtle Beach or Chicago.  The kids usually decide which location.  The cost should be in line with 2010 costs (485.00).  A commitment is needed by the students in order to proceed.  Suggestion is have a $100.00 by 11/01/10 to reserve their spot.  We may need to firm up the location prior to the payment date as some kids may make their decision solely on the location site.  www.fiestaval.com is the company used.  They do not have a Chicago trip itinerary, therefore will need alternative source from Steve.    

Treasurer’s Report:  Sharon presented the August Report.  Current General Fund Balance:  $6,193.11.  Current Student Account Balances:  $10,918.83.  Boosters still need to decide on the split for student account from barn and parking.

Music Dinner Dance:  9/14/10 Update:  Available dates in January 1/28/11 (Friday) and 1/29/11 (Saturday).  Creek Side will hold price of $12.95/person as no catering increases have been presented to them at this point.  Deb and Chris will co-chair the event and Maria will chair the fundraising raffles.  

2010 – 2011 Calendar of Events:  9/14/10 Update:  Steve created a Sept – December Calendar of Events which has been distributed to music students, posted on the website, and included in the Music Dept. October Parent Newsletter.  

Holiday Raffles:  Discussed holiday trees and wreaths as raffles for holiday concerts.  

Spiritwear:   Continue to have requests for music spiritwear.  Wendy has offered to explore this program.  She has a contact that is interested in our business.  Her website is  www.pkperformance.com   She will come up with a design or go with whatever we design, she is VERY reasonably priced and is local, so no delivery charge ever, no set up fee, no minimum number for an order(she will do 1 or 100).  The intent of the Boosters is to have no handling of this program beyond setting it up if possible.  We envision sanctioning a list of approved Armada Music Spiritwear, developing the order form, and the cost markup per each item.  Parents/students can then order what they want and make direct payment to the vendor.  The vendor would be responsible to send the Boosters an accounting of items ordered; then issue a check to us on a monthly/quarterly basis with our proceeds.

Old Business w/Updates:
Fruit Sale Timeline Completed:  9/14/10 Update:  Wendy has completed the Parent Letter outlining the program guidelines.  The introduction of online order is a plus.  Official sale runs from 10/04/10 – 10/14/10.  Item has been added to website and October Parent Newsletter. 
American Red Cross:  9/14/10 Update:  Maria and Chris had not heard back from Dan Wallace during August regarding Boosters Award.  Chris contacted them on 9/15/10, Red Cross prefers mailing out the check to a physical street address.  Chris returned call indicating that PO Box is correct method for payment.  Red Cross is still working on method of $250.00 payment.  Dan to contact Chris when check has been processed for JW Pepper and the Boosters.    
Middle School Open House 9/28/10:  Debbie Sheridan volunteered to coordinate the tux shirt sizing for the 6th graders.  She will also prepare and have available in Keenan’s classroom the concert cookie sign-up sheets for the Christmas/Spring concerts.  Cookie volunteers will serve both concerts.  Boosters agreed to charge $20.00 for tux shirts.  Alternative is for parents to pick up shirt themselves from Michael’s Craft.  9/14/10 Update:  Additional dates for fitting are underway.  
Budget Review:  9/14/10 Update:  Sharon provided historical expense / income data for the past  12 month period for review.  Based on timing, the information was not discussed in detail.  
September Booster Meeting – Parent Meeting:  9/14/10 Update:  Meeting schedule posted for Sept – Nov.  (4) parents participated in the 9/14/10 meeting.

Marshall Music MS:  9/02/10 Update:  Keenan moving forward with Marshall Music MS repairs as discussed at June meeting.  
Marshall Music Insurance Repair Fees:  9/02/10 Update:  Keenan going to review MS student fee with Principle for school-owned equipment $20.00 fee for clean up and repair.  In addition create a form for the students.
**************************************************************************

Old Issues w/no Updates:

Kroger  Rewards Cards:   Wendy reported in order to enroll our organization we need to present Kroger with a Letter of Determination from the IRS acknowledging our non-profit status.  Also need tax exempt number.  This may need to be tabled until September when the instructors are back in the school building on a regular basis.  Information is also available at www.krogercommunityrewards.com  9/14/10 Update:  Item not discussed.
Treasurer’s Report:  Open item from 6/15/10: Sharon to change name of account to Armada Music Boosters and remove obsolete authorized signers.  Add Maria Cefali to active signers.  9/14/10 Update:  Item not discussed.
MEETING SCHEDULE:

October 19, 2010 – E-Board 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm MS Band Room

Parents 7:00 pm – 8:00 pm

November 16, 2010 – E-Board 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm MS Band Room

    Parents 7:00 pm – 8:00 pm
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